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ATHLETIC
INJURIES

WORKSHOP

The CIF Southern Section, in
cooperation with the National
Athletic Health Institute, 1s
pleased to present a series of
three regional workshops for
coaches, trainers, nurses,
medical personnel and athletic
administrators in the area of

prevention and care of athletic
injuries.

Conducting the workshops
will be top leaders in the field of
sports medicine headed by or-
thopedic surgeon, Dr. Lewis
Yocum, consultant to the
Angels, Rams, Lakers and Kings.

WORKSHOP SCHEDULE

(Workshop times at all sites, 9 a.m. — 12:30 p.m.)

CENTRAL AREA
Friday, January 21, 1983
Saddleback Inn — Norwalk

EASTERN AREA
Friday, February 4, 1983
Arrowhead Room — Red Lion Inn — Ontario

NORTHERN AREA
Friday, March 25, 1983
La Cantina Room — Sheraton Hotel — Santa Barbara

Dr. Lewis Yocum

Workshop topics will include:
Conditioning, the importance
and value to our athletes, techni-
ques, examples, and recent
trends in the area; Exercise
Equipment, will delve into the
pros and cons of their use, the
cost factor and other methods to
use in lieu of expensive equip-
ment; Prevention, will cover the
role of the athletic administrator,
coach, athletic trainer and the
relationship between trainer and
coach; Rehabilitation and Treat-
ment, will present an overview of
treatment procedures along with
how to return the injured athlete
back into the program; Emergen-
cy First Aid, will include an up-
date on CPR, the proper use of
the airway and backboard, what
to record when an athlete is in-
jured, and what the coach can do
at practice In an emergency situa-
tion.

This is one program you don'’t
want to miss. There will be no
charge to member schools.




COMMISSIONER’S CORNER

IT’S TIME
FOR THOSE
RESOLUTIONS

It’s time for that often heard adage —
to ring out the old and welcome in the new!

Although hardly the start of a new
school year, it's the perfect setting to
revitalize one’s commitment to the con-
tinued growth of interscholastic athletics.

In fact, let's compile our list of New
Year’s resolutions together . . .

® take a few minutes and write a note
of appreciation to a superintendent for
his/her personal and professional support
of your interscholastic programs.

® publicly commend the student body
for its cooperation and actions in fostering
the ideals and goals of good sportsmanship.

® stop a few coaches in the hallway and
simply say, “I just want to let you know
youre doing a great job.”

® make it a point to commend an
official for his/her professionalism and
contributions following a game.

® communicate with a local member of
the Media appreciation for his/her role in
providing a service for our member schools.

® thank the parents by way of the
Booster Club for their services.

® communicate with an opposing
school, commending the administration,
coach and team for their professional
posture in a recent contest.

® recognize the athletic secretary,
groundskeeper, equipment technician,
trainer and other support personnel so
vital to our programs.

® communicate with the communities
that interscholastic athletics are an integral
part of education, with the playing facilities
serving as the classrooms and the equip-
ment as the textbooks.

® simply say thanks for all that we have.

At this juncture, it’s only appropriate [
add one last resolution and follow through
with its implementation at the same
time a sincere and warm note of apprecia-
tion to you the administrators, coaches,
student/athletes, parents, officials, Media
and alumnus for indeed making the CIF
Southern Section a true family and leader
in the field of interscholastic athletics.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
OF THE CIF

SOUTHERN SECTION COUNCIL
September 23, 1982

The September meeting of the California
Interscholastic Federation Southern Section
Council was called to order by Chairman Dr.
Robert Packer at 9:30 a.m. on Thursday,
September 23, 1982 at the Saddleback Inn
in Norwalk. All leagues were present.

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: It was
moved, seconded and passed to approve the
minutes of the CIF Southern Section Coun-
cil meeting of May 6, 1982 as published in
the September issue of “The Bulletin;” min-
utes of the CIF-SS Executive Committee
meeting of June 19, 1982, as published in
the September issue of “The Bulletin;” and
the minutes of the CIF Southern Section
Executive Committee meeting of August 28,
1982, as mailed to the Council.

2. PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: Dr.
Robert Packer introduced new Executive
Committee members Gerald Harer, prin-
cipal, Pacific Christian High School; Fr.
Charles Hill, principal, Pius X High School;
H. L. Looney, principal, Troy High School;
and Mr. Lon Hardgrave, assistant principal,
La Sierra High School. Also introduced were
members of the Council and guests.

Dr. Packer reviewed the purpose and
role of Council representatives in represent-
ing their respective leagues and stressed their
responsibility to stimulate communication at
all levels within their scope.

3. COMMISSIONER’S UPDATE: Mr.
Ray Plutko, commissioner, reviewed with
the Council summer activities of the Southern
Section office and upcoming plans for the
1982-83 school year. These included the new
Blue Book format, eligibility posters, the
Athletic Administrators Symposium set for
October 25, and work being done with the
National Athletic Health Institute and up-

coming plans for three geographical Spring
seminars. The commissioner also stresseq
that the staff will continue to extend cop,

munication by means of the Principal apg *
Athletic Director Newsletters, the new ‘CJg. |

§5” brochure, and a major emphasis on the
“Focus on High School Activities”, sched.
uled for October 18-30, 1982.

4. TREASURER’S REPORT: M
Bruce Keuning reviewed with the Council the
Auditor’s report culminating the 1981-§)
school year, which reflected an unexpecteq
net of $1,923, in addition to the $20,000
carryover to the 1982-83 budget.

5. NATIONAL FEDERATION Up.
DATE: Mrs, Barbara Wilson provided ag
overview of the National Federation’s sum.
mer convention as it related to trends in the

area of interscholastic athletics throughoy

the U.S. and participation by representatives
of the CIF Southern Section.

6. STATE CIF FEDERATED COUN.
CIL: Mr. Tony Balsamo presented an orien-
tation to Council members on the CIF State
Federated Council, as well as representation

and voting procedures by the Southern Sec- |

tion representatives.

Mrs. Barbara Wilson provided back-
ground information on a discussion being
conducted at the State Federated Council
level pertaining to scholastic eligibility stan-
dards. This issue was presented as a discus-
sion item to draw input from the Southem
Section enabling our representatives to carry
the views of the CIF-SS to the upcoming State
Federated Council meeting.

7. SOCCER PLAYOFF OVERTIME
PROCEDURE: Mr. Moe Chavez reviewed
with the Council a proposal developed in
order to resolve the overtime dilemma which

(continued on page 6
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SPECIAL NOTICE

The Southern Section Office has
e_\(pcrienced a problem which has
erpetuated itself over the past few
vears as it pertains to proper super-
vision and entry of student-athletes
in the post-season playoffs.

The situation relates only to in-
dividual sports, i.e., cross country,
rennis, track, etc. and the official
recognition and registration of en-
trants at the respective playoff sites.

Srate and Southern Section Rule

307 states:

“No CIF team (i.e., individual) shall
participate in interscholastic or ap-
proved competition with any other
team unless the CIF team is under
supervision as required by the
California Administrative Code Title
V of CIF By-Law #506(b).”

It should be noted that schools
representing the same district may
send one credentialed or certified
supervisor for three or four
students. These individuals have
been recognized and are to continue
to be recognized for registration and
participation purposes in that the
district has assigned the supervisor
role for all students from its member
schools to this one individual.

However, the concern is for those
students who are not accompanied
by a faculty representative and
report to the playoff site by
themselves or with a parent.

PLEASE NOTE, THIS RULE WAS
REVIEWED WITH BOTH THE
STATE CIF OFFICE AND THE
SOUTHERN SECTION EXECU-
TIVE COMMITTEE AT ITS
MEETING OF OCTOBER 28, 1982
AND REAFFIRMED THAT THE
INTERPRETATION STAND AS
ABOVE AND THAT ANY STU-
DENT REPORTING FOR COM-
PETITION WHO IS NOT UNDER
THE DIRECT SUPERVISION IN
ACCORDANCE WITH STATE
AND SOUTHERN SECTION
RULE 307, IS TO BE “DENIED”
ENTRY FOR PARTICIPATION IN
THE COMPETITION.

As pointed out by the Southern Sec-
tion and State CIF Attorney, there
are also inherent liability problems
when an individual competes in
violation of said rule. Please review
this rule with your staff in that it
will be strictly enforced as per the
above application.

And Now,
A Few Words
From
Your Sponsor...

Aspiration. Determination. Perseverance.
Teamwork. Success.

Today, more than just a few words of encouragement are neaded 1o keep high school athlatics alive, That's
why The Finals is financially supporting the CIF-58 Athlatic Fund® and providing the sports community with
the highest quality apparel and equipment al tha lowest possible, factory-direct prices. High quality at a low
price has been our philosophy since we started almos! a decade ago.

Send for our frée calalog where you'll find exceptional values like the terrific warm-up shown abave for only
$45, and the official swimsuit of CIF-SS swimming and water polo. Write: The Finals, 21 Minisink Avenue, Port
Jervis, NY 12771 or call TOLL FREE 1-800-431-9111

When You're Serious About Winning. .. She flnols_.

“Each swimsult purchase means a contribulion by The Finals to the GIF-SS Athlatic Funa

THE FINALS JOINS
CORPORATE SPONSORS

The Finals swimwear company has signed a two-year contract with the CIF Southern
Section to sponsor the water polo and swimming championships. The Finals will support
the Southern Section with a $4,000 minimum contribution per year. That figure may
even be higher as The Finals will make a contribution to the CIF for every purchase by
a member school. The Finals is one of the largest names in swimwear, and has special
prices for schools. Their toll-free number is 800 431-9111. The Finals joins such other
companies in sponsoring events within the CIF-SS as Puma, Dr. Pepper, Wilson, and
Pripps Pluss.

COACHING STAFF INFORMING
STUDENT/ATHLETES

Not only are in-service programs proving beneficial at the administrative and coaching
levels, but a recent trend of coaches working with student/athletes and the rules and regula-
tions which pertain to their specific sport. Along these lines, we would urge that one
additional item be covered, that dealing with video-tape equipment. Southern Section Rule
522 states, “Motion pictures, video reproduction and/or any other type of reproduction
such as still pictures, etc. shall not be taken for scouting purposes in any sport by a represen-
tative, official or unofficial, of a CIF Southern Section school in which his/her team member
is not a participant, without written consent of the participating schools.”

Over the past few years, the area of video equipment has become commonplace, even
at the student level. Additionally, isolated situations have occurred where students are
found taping athletic contests as a “third party” to competing schools which are opponents
a few weeks hence. We would urge that coaching staffs cover this rule with their athletes
at the start of each sport season.
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MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The October meeting of the Executive
Committee of the California Interscholastic
Federation was called to order by Chairman
Dr. Robert Packer at 1:35 p.m., Thursday,
October 28, 1982 at the CIF-SS Office in
Cerritos. All members were present with the
exception of Tony Balsamo.

1. PRESIDENT’S UPDATE: Chairman
Dr. Robert Packer commended the Office
Staff on the recent article in the CIF-SS
Bulletin explaining the playoff pairing for-
mat and the successful Administrators’ Sym-
posium conducted at the Anaheim Conven-
tion Center for over 600 member school
administrators, athletic directors and support
personnel.

2. COMMISSIONER’S UPDATE: Mr.
Ray Plutko, Commissioner of Athletics,
reviewed with the Committee, “Focus on
High School Activities Week”; the soon to
be released CIF Southern Section Story
brochure; and the three upcoming NAHI
regional athletic injury prevention and treat-
ment workshops. Additionally, the Commis-
sioner briefed the Committee on support
income, 214 transfer eligibility, and pro-
cedures with regard to the water polo
playoffs.

3. BOYS’ ATHLETIC DIRECTORS’
UPDATE: Mr. Clyde Francisco, Boys’ A.D.
Representative, reported on progress being
made through the Athletic Administrators
Advisory Committee on improving commu-
nication with the boys and girls athletic
directors’ representatives on the Executive
Committee.

4. GIRLS’ ATHLETIC DIRECTORS’
UPDATE: Ms. Sheila Burrud, Girls’ Athletic
Directors’ Representative, reported on the
various geographical athletic directors’ asso-
ciations and their efforts to promote inter-
scholastic athletics.

5. SUPERINTENDENT’S UPDATE:
Dr. Maury Ross stressed the importance
of good lines of communication between
school personnel, central office staff and
boards of education. Dr. Ross also reviewed
concerns relative to scholastic and residen-
tial eligibility.

6. TREASURER’S UPDATE: Mr.
Bruce Keuning reviewed with the Commit-
tee the current status of the CIF Southern
Section working budget, and the positive
deadline response to the submission of dues
for the 1982-83 school term.

7. STATE FEDERATED COUNCIL:
Mrs. Barbara Wilson reported on items from
the State Federated Council meeting of Oc-
tober 22-23, which included the role and
function of the State Executive Committee,
the scholastic eligibility question, division of
money from state playoffs, hearings to be
conducted by the section Relations Com-
mittee, new sanction event procedures to be
voted on in January for the 1983-84 school
year, and a variance for YMCA swimmers
which will be decided at the State Federated
Council meeting in January.

October 28, 1982

8. NATIONAL FEDERATION RE-
GION VII REPORT: Dr. Packer and Com-
missioner Plutko reported on the recent
National Federation Region VII-VIII meet-
ings held in San Diego.

9. LEGAL UPDATE: Mr. Andy Patter-
son reviewed with the Committee the Seattle
helmet decision, implication of product
liability, and a current residence eligibility
case in the Sac-Joaquin Section.

10. CIF-SS MEMBERSHIP STATE-
MENT AND CRITERIA: Commissioner
Plutko reviewed with the Committee a pro-
posal whereby a consistent format and ap-
plication procedure would be established for
prospective schools seeking CIF Southern
Section membership. The Commissioner will
submit the final draft at the December
meeting.

11. FOOTBALL FILM EXCHANGE
AND VIDEO TAPE GROWTH: Bill Clark,
administrator, shared with the committee
concerns relative to the number of schools
now using video tape in lieu of 16mm film
for football contests. During playoff periods
this has created problems with regard to film
exchange. After discussion, Chairman Packer
appointed a subcommittee for further review.
The Committee was directed to bring back
to the Executive Committee a recommenda-
tion for the 1983-84 season.

12. BIG BEAR/RIM OF THE WORLD
FOOTBALL CONTEST: The Executive
Committee reviewed an appeal from Big Bear
High School regarding a football contract.
Following discussion, the Executive Com-
mittee ruled the contract as void with respect
to the 1983-84 season.

13. MEMBERSHIP REQUEST: It was
moved, seconded and passed to approve the
reinstatement of membership for Hesperia
Junior High School and North County Chris-
tian School (Atascadero) effective this date.

14. ALL CIF AWARDS UPDATE: Com-
missioner Plutko reviewed with the Com-
mittee correspondence from Mr. Bill
Schroeder of the First Interstate Bank Ath-
letic Foundation relative to the All-CIF
awards program.

15. CREDENTIALED SUPERVISION
OF CIF-S8S ACTIVITIES: Commissioner
Plutko reviewed with the Committee the
problem which has perpetrated itself over the
past few years as it pertains to proper super-
vision and entry of student athletes in the
post-season playoffs in individual sports.
Following discussion, the Executive Com-
mittee sustained the interpretation of the
Office that individuals must be supervised as
required by the California Administrative
Code Title V of CIF By-law II 506 (B) or
competition entry be denied.

16. COLTON HIGH RESPONSE: Com-
missioner Plutko reviewed with the Com-
mittee correspondence from Mr. Rollin
Grider, principal of Colton High School,
with reference to the question of undue
influence surrounding the transfer of a foot-
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ball player from Arlington High Schog
Following discussion, the Committee rule(i
that the matter be closed, with specific
guidelines forwarded to Colton High Schog|
as it pertains to its summer weight program_

17. WALNUT HIGH SCHOOL CRQgg
COUNTRY APPEAL: Mr. Dean Crowley
administrator, reviewed with the Commit:
tee an appeal of a decision by the Sierr,
League with reference to a protest of the
Walnut-Rowland cross country dual meet gf
October 13, 1982. Following discussion, j;
was moved and seconded to sustain the degj.
sion of the Sierra League.

18. UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL ELJ.
GIBILITY: It was moved, seconded and
passed to grant an extension of the waiver
of the residence eligibility rule to Rober
Solomon of University High School, a5
established by the Commissioner.

There being no further business to come
before the Executive Committee, the meeting
was adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

APPROVED BY: Respectfully submitted,

Ray Pluto
Commissioner

Dean Crowley
Administrator

*** ATTENTION COACHES***
UPCOMING CLINICS

January 29 and 30, 1983 —

The Ninth Annual Softball Clinic For
Coaches will be held at Cal State Ful-
lerton on Saturday, January 29 from
8:45 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Sunday,
January 30 from 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Cost of the Clinic is $30.00 if paid by
January 20th. Fee includes printed ma-
terials, lunch, donuts and coffee. After
January 20, fee is $35.00.

For further information contact Judi
Garman at (714) 773-3495 or 773-2677.
February 26, 1983 —

The Fourth Annual Softball Clinic for
Players from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. at
Cal State Fullerton. Cost of the clinic is
$8.00 per player. There is a team rate
of $6.00 per player if 10 or more from
the same school attend. For further
information, contact Judi Garman at
(714) 773-3495 or 774-2677.

March 4, 5, and 6, 1983 —

Coach Of The Year Clinics. Clinic
Theme: How we teach football. The
Los Angeles Clinic will be held at the
Los Angeles Airport Marriott Hotel,
5855 West Century Blvd., Los Angeles.
For further information, contact Jim
Cheffers, Clinic Manager (213) 625-6441
or 696-0411.

(@

SOUTHERN SECTION

FEATURE ATHLETE O

EDITOR’S NOTE: In an effort to give well deserved recognition to Southern
Section athletes, this is the first in the 1982-83 series of articles featuring “all-around
student-athletes”.

The spotlight in December focuses on not one or two but a trio of athletes from
Bishop Montgomery High School in Torrance.

The Clementes’, Domingo, Demanche and Dominic have a lot in common apart
from the fact that they are brothers and were born in the same month. Uniquely,

all three first names mean “Sunday” in Spanish, French or Italian.
I “Togetherness” seems to be the theme of the brothers’ story as 17-year-old
Domingo (Senior), 16-year-old Demanche (Junior) and 15-year-old Dominic (Soph.)
all play varsity football for Bishop Montgomery; all have starting positions and are
excellent athletes.

Two of the brothers (Demanche and Dominic) play basketball and all three are
actively involved in the school’s track program. They are good to average students
and are very popular with other students, coaches and administrators.

Qutside of school activities, they ski together and are avid campers.

With college looming ahead for Domingo and then Demanche, the boys will ex-
perience a slight break in the closeness they share. However, they plan for the separa-
tion to be a temporary one as future plans call for the brothers to establish a cor-
poration together.

The CIF Southern Section staff congratulates the Clementes — they are fine ex-
amples of the dedicated athletes involved in interscholastic athletics — “THE
OTHER HALF OF EDUCATION”,

INFORM SENIOR ATHLETES OF
“CAPS”

Agencies such as the College Athletic Placement Service offer students a service
to market their athletic abilities and/or sport reputations for a fee. Student/ athletes
must be made aware that contracting an indiviudal or agency to represent them
ff_)l‘ compensation in collegiate placement as the recipient of athletically related finan-
cial aid would render themselves ineligible for athletics in that sport under NCAA
rules, Furthermore, the NCAA member institution involved would also be penalized.

Currently, the AIAW has no rule against same, but coaches and athletic ad-
Ministrators should be aware of the increasing number of athletic programs are
changing each year from AIAW to NCAA, or in fact hold dual membership.
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MINUTES OF THE
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING
December 2, 1982

The December meeting of the Executive
Committee of the California Interscholastic
Federation, Southern Section, was called to
order by Chairman Dr. Robert Packer at
1:35 p.m. at the CIF-SS Office in Cerritos.
All members were present with the excep-
tions of Tony Balsamo, Sheila Burrud, Fr.
Charles Hill, and Andrew Patterson.

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: It was
moved, seconded and passed to approve the
minutes of the October 28, 1982 meeting of
the CIF Southern Section Executive Commit-
tee as mailed.

2. PRESIDENT’S UPDATE: Dr. Robert
Packer reviewed with the Committee items
of special interest from the State Federated
Council meeting. In addition, Dr. Packer
praised the Office staff for the smooth
seeding procedure in the fall team sports,
much of which was attributed to the article
written by Commissioner Plutko in the Octo-
ber, 1982 issue of the CIF-SS Bulletin clari-
fying the playoff pairing procedures.

3. COMMISSIONER’S UPDATE: Mr.
Ray Plutko apprised the Committee of the
upcoming CIF Southern Section/National
Athletic Health Institute Regional Athletic
Injuries and Treatment workshops. Addition-
ally, the Commissioner outlined details of a
promotional advertising package for the CIF
Southern Section Football Championships.

4. BOYS ATHLETIC DIRECTORS’ UP-
DATE: Mr. Clyde Francisco reported on
concerns relative to scholastic eligibility re-
quirements and the image created when
coaches make unfounded charges in the press
relative to their opponents.

5. SUPERINTENDENT’S UPDATE: Dr.
Maury Ross reported on his meeting with
newly elected State Superintendent of Public
Instruction, Bill Hoenig.

6. TREASURER’S UPDATE: Mr. Bruce
Keuning provided an update of the 1982-83
working budget.

7. STATE FEDERATED COUNCIL:

(a) SECTION RELATIONS COMMIT-
TEE HEARINGS — Dr. Packer reviewed
with the Committee the hearing held in
Visalia and the scheduled hearings in Ontario
and Oakland.
(b) STATE BY-LAW 1404 — Following
discussion, it was moved, seconded and
passed to deny support for the proposal
which would allow Sections to establish rules
and procedures for waiving restrictions rela-
tive to eighth and ninth graders taking part
in spring football practice at the high school.
(c) YMCA REQUEST — BY-LAW 604 —
Following discussion, it was moved, sec-
onded and passed to support the proposal
which would allow YMCA swimmers to
compete attached at the YMCA National
Championship Meet.

(continued on page 7)




WE'VE COME A LONG WAY, BABY!!!

The following article is reprinted from the CIF-SS September 1938 Monthly Bulletin.
BADMINTON AS A HIGH SCHOOL SPORT

The number of people playing Badminton has grown at a very rapid rate for the
past two or three years. Its growth in popular esteem is probably as great as that
of “soft ball”.

All ages and both sexes seem to enjoy the sport. It has been our privilege to note
the progress of the game in one neighborhood. Two courts were established on lawns
of two of the residences. Four families enter into the games with friends from other
communities dropping in occasionally for games. Men, women, and children join
in the sport. Grandpa in his middle sixties is quite apt to take on the grandson of
twelve and the game is nip and tuck.

The game has numerous advantages among which are — (a) the equipment is
not costly, (b) a large space is not required, 25" by 50" is quite ample, (c) the game
may be played leisurely or with vigor, (d) speed, skill and science can be used when
competition is keen.

The advantages enumerated above should all tend to popularize Badminton as
a playground activity in high school, as well as for interscholastic competition.

We are ready in the C.I.F. Office to sanction any Invitational Badminton Tour-
nament should any school request such a sanction. Should such a tournament be
held we will assist in any way possible in staging the event.

TAKING TIME TO CONGRATULATE AN OPPON
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IS WHAT SPORTSMANSHIP IS ALL ABOUT!

Minutes of CIF Southern Section Council Meeting
September 23, 1982 . . . (continued from page 2)
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SOUTHERN SECTION

Publication Order Form

Note: All orders must be accompanie
by check or money order in propey
amount. Supplies will be shipped only
with prepaid orders. ;

Address all orders to: CIF-SS Office,
P.O. Box 488, Cerritos, Calif. 90701,
Phone (213) 860-2414, (714) 826-5390),

has perpetuated itself in the past three years
in the soccer post-season playoffs. This will
be an action item at the January meeting of
the CIF Southern Section Council.

8. BASELINE LEAGUE PROPOSAL:
Mr. Glenn Fisher, principal of Upland High
School, withdrew a proposal from the Base-
line League which called for withdrawal by
the Southern Section from participation in
all regional and/or State CIF competition.

9. STATE SANCTIONING OF CIF
PLAYOFFS: Mr. Tony Balsamo reviewed
with the Council a proposal to be incor-
porated into the CIF Southern Section By-
laws as it pertains to the addition and/or
suspension of a sport as sanctioned post-

season playoff activity. This will be an ac-
tion item at the January meeting of the CIF
Southern Section Council.

10. BASEBALL/SOFTBALL PROPO-
SAL: Mr. Mickey McNamee, athletic direc-
tor of San Marino High School, reviewed
with the Council a proposal calling for
restructuring of the baseball and softball
post-season playoff dates for the 1983-84
school year. This will be an action item at
the January meeting of the CIF Southern Sec-
tion Council meeting.

11. TRI-COUNTY LEAGUE PROPO-
SAL: Mr. Mike Michael, principal of Moor-
park High School, reviewed the Tri-County
League proposal which would change the

(continued on page 7)
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JUNIOR

The Simi Valley Junior High Athletic League was formed in the Fall of 1973 as
the Simi Valley Unified School District’s approved governing body for interscholastic
athletic competition among the district’s junior high schools — Hillside, Sequoia,
Sinoloa and Valley View Junior High. These schools became associated with the
CIF in the Spring of 1974. During the period from 1973 until 1978 these schools
fielded teams at the ninth grade freshman level and the seventh and eighth grade
levels in boys’ and girls’ cross country, track and field, basketball, tennis, girls’
volleyball and boys’ wrestling.

In 1978 interscholastic competition was discontinued at the seventh and eighth
grade level. The league was reorganized and a new constitution and by-laws was
adopted. Girls’ gymnastics was also added, and the league competition was expanded
to include freshman teams from outside the Simi Valley. Girls’ volleyball and boys’
and girls’ basketball now play an eight team home and home schedule with freshman
teams from Thousand Oaks High School, Newbury Park High School, Westlake
High, Alemany High and in girls’ sports, La Reina High. A number of other freshman
teams from both the Marmonte League schools and the Frontier League schools
are regularly invited to the Christmas boys’ basketball tourney, girls’ basketball and
volleyball tourneys, invitational relay meets and the boys’ wrestling tourney.

Each junior high school recognizes and honors their athletes at two or more
evening awards programs. League championships are recognized with a perpetual
rotating trophy with the name of the school and the year engraved on the trophy.

CIF SOUTHERN SECTION
ADMINISTRATOR
HONORED BY
NATIONAL FEDERATION

The National Federation has invited CIF Southern Section Administrator, Karen
Hellyer to serve as a member of the National Federation Field Hockey Rules
Committee. Hellyer will begin her four year term on the working committee, which
writes the playing rules for high school competition throughout the United States,
immediately.

Although Hellyer has been with the Southern Section staff for only one year, her
long-time expertise in the sport of field hockey makes her a perfect choice for this
committee. Previous to assuming her present position, she taught at University High
School in Irvine where she coached hockey winning the 1981 CIF-SS Field Hockey
Championship.

In addition to coaching at the high school level, Hellyer, who is a member of
USFHA has ben actively involved in the sport of field hockey for many years. She
organized and hosted a national coaching clinic as well as a National Olympic
Developmental “D” Camp. She coached selected players for the Los Angeles Field
Hockey Association and for the past two years has served as a member of the
National Youth Hockey Developmental Committee.

Our congratulations to Karen on her appointment. We know she’ll serve us well.
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time of quarters in freshman football con-
tests (Southern Section Rule 1411) from 10
minutes to 12 minutes. Following discussion,
the proposal failed to carry the necessary
majority vote.

12. FOOTBALL CHAMPIONSHIP
GAME TIE BREAKER: Mr. Pat Mauch,
principal of Los Altos High School, reviewed
with the Council a proposal declaring co-
champions in football when the CIF-SS
Championship game ends in a tie. Follow-
ing discussion, it was moved, seconded and
passed to approve the proposal, effective
with the current 1982-83 school term.

13. BASEBALL/SOFTBALL PROPO-
SAL: Mr. Clyde Francisco, representative of
the Blue Book Committee, reviewed the
recommendation of the Committee as it
relates to outside practice regulations in the
sports of baseball and softball. The recom-
mendation calls for deleting the regulations
for baseball and softball as it pertains to out-
side practice, bringing the two sports into
line with other existing sport regulations.
Following discussion, it was moved, sec-
onded and passed to adopt the recommen-
dation, effective with the current 1982-83
school term.

There being no further business to come
before the Council, the meeting was ad-
journed at 11:40 a.m.

APPROVED BY:

Ray Plutko
Commissioner of Athletics

Respectfully submitted,

Dean Crowley
Administrator

Minutes of Executive Meeting
December 2, 1982 . . .

(continued from page 5)

(d) STATE LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE
— Mrs. Barbara Wilson reported on the
work being done to create a positive image
with members of the State Legislature.

8. OFFICIALS” BASKETBALL SCRIM-
MAGES: Mr. Dean Crowley, Administra-
tor, presented a proposal to allow each
officials” association serving the Southern
Section a limit of one extra scrimmage each
season for the purpose of training and evalu-
ating officials. Following discussion, it was
moved, seconded and passed to approve the
proposal effective with the 1983-84 school
year.

9. CIF SOUTHERN SECTION MEM-
BERSHIP APPLICATION FORMAT: Mr.
Bruce Keuning reviewed with the Commit-
tee a comprehensive membership application

(continued on page 8)
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SUBSCRIPTIONS AVAILABLE

PARENTS
BOOSTER CLUBS
SPORTS OFFICIALS

Here's your chance to keep abreast of current CIF-SS news in high school athletics.
A “subscription department” is now open so that all sports-minded groups plus inter-
ested community people may now have the option of receiving a copy of this publication.

NOTE: Complimentary copies of the CIF-SS Bulletin will continue to be sent to member
schools.

1. Subscriptions are now on sale. Issued 6 times yearly for only $10.00.
2. Copies will be sent directly to the address printed on the order form.

3. Each order must include a check or money order for the correct amount made out to
“CIF-SS BULLETIN",
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(continued from page 7)

and procedure form to be utilized for |
spective applicants for membership. Foj|
ing discussion, it was moved, secondeq
passed to approve the proposed formgy ;

10. PROTESTS OF PLAYOFF Con
TESTS: Commissioner Plutko reviewed ML
the Committee a proposal eliminating o,
tests from post-season playoff contests
currently recommended by National Feder, |
tion Rules and Regulations. Following gig
cussion, it was moved, seconded and Passe]
to recommend the proposal to the Coung
for action. '

11. NEW MEMBERSHIP: It was Mmoveg,
seconded and passed to approve membershyy |
for Walden High School (Anaheim) and § |
John’s School for Boys (White Water), effes.
tive this date.

12. FOOTBALL OFFICIALS’ ACTION;
Mr. Bill Clark, Adm inistrator, reviewed with
the Committee action taken by the Lo
Beach Unit of the Southern California Foor
ball Officials’ association relative to an ing-
dent involving members of their
organization.

13. FOOTBALL VIDEO-TAPE /FILM RE- (
PORT: Mr. Bob Paisola reviewed with the
Committee a recommendation for exchan

of film and video tape in CIF-SS foothall
playoff contests beginning in 1985. Follow.
ing discussion, it was moved, seconded and )
passed to recommend the proposal to the
CIF-SS Council for action. 4

14. FALL PLAYOFF REVIEW: Commis l:
sioner Plutko presented background infor- l
mation relative to the fall playoffs. In addi
tion, the Commissioner reviewed guidelines
for conferences playing their contests at
Anaheim Stadium on Friday and Sarurday,

15. ARCADIA HS INTERNATIONAL
COMPETITION REQUEST: Mr. Bil
Clark reviewed with the Committee a request
from Arcadia High School relative to a sum-
mer international exchange program in
Japan. Following discussion, it was moved,
seconded and passed to approve the request
with the exception of football. |

There being no further business to come
before the Committee, the meeting was ad-
journed at 5:10 p.m.

S ——

APPROVED BY: Respectfully submirted,

Ray Plutko
Commissioner

Dean Crowley
Administrator
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